November 23, 2021

The Honorable Richard Durbin Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate 711 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510 The Honorable Charles Grassley Ranking Member, Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate 135 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

## Dear Chairman Durbin and Ranking Member Grassley:

We are a bipartisan group of Dale Ho's classmates from the Yale Law School Class of 2005 who represent diverse backgrounds and career paths. We include current and former prosecutors, public defenders, judges, law professors, in-house counsel, administrators, corporate executives, entrepreneurs, non-profit professionals, public interest advocates, and law firm and solo practitioners, among other professions. We write jointly to express our strong support for Dale's confirmation to the District Court of the Southern District of New York and to offer our collective perspective on our colleague and friend of nearly two decades.

Although we reflect a wide range of ideological and political views – and include members of both major political parties – we share a common belief that the country deserves federal judges of the highest caliber who will attend to the matters and litigants before them with integrity and humility. Having known Dale since the formative years of his legal career nearly 20 years ago – with many of us keeping in touch with him since then – we hold a united conviction that he would be exactly this type of judge.

Dale's intelligence, collegiality, temperament, and work ethic are clear to us from our years alongside him in law school. We remember Dale not just for his careful and thoughtful approach to the law, but also for his ability to listen and engage with his classmates and professors in a reasoned and principled way that allowed for robust and open-minded debate. While we may not have always agreed on every legal issue we grappled with in law school – and we may not all agree with every decision Dale will make as a judge – we are confident that he will apply the laws and precedents of the United States fairly and objectively. In short, we believe Dale is more than qualified to make outstanding contributions to the third branch of government.

We are grateful for the opportunity to share this letter in support of Dale Ho and to recommend his confirmation to the federal bench. Thank you for your consideration and leadership.

Sincerely,

Members of the Yale Law School Class of 2005

Farrin R. Anello Uzo Asonye Emily R. Beckman Manuel G. Berrelez James D. Blacklock Joshua Block Anastasia Boyko Zack Bray AJ Brown Maria E. Burnett Christopher Burrell Ken Chen John F. Coyle

Shelaswau Bushnell Crier

Antonio Elefano Aron Fischer David Gamage Patrick Geary

Margaret C. Gleason

Chad Golder Scott Golenbock Brianne Gorod Andrei Greenawalt Jamal Greene

Sara Sternberg Greene Abigail Greene Goldman James Grimmelmann

Seth Grossman Avni Gupta-Kagan Jasmine Harris Nicole C. Henning Etelle Higonnet Mercedes Jackson Phyllis Jones Katherine Karl Derek Kaufman

Allon Kedem Chris Kemmitt Anita Khandelwal Elaine K. Kim Praveen Krishna

Bryan W. Leach

Josh Lee Peter Lee Eliza Leighton Paula R. Levy Yair Listokin

J. Alejandro Longoria Lisa Marshall Manheim Katherine M. McCray Brian K. McGee Diarra McKinney Abja Uttam Midha Yuval Miller Randall Minor Daniel I. Morales Elora Mukherjee Caroline Wilson Palow

Parviz Parvizi Alicia Plerhoples Emma Quinn-Judge Yusuf A. Rangwala

John W. Rea Kevin Reed

Marie I. Rivera-Johnson

Eric Rosenstock Matthew B. Rowland

Rob Schuwerk David Shapiro Ruby Shellaway Henry Sias

David Silverman Anna Skotko

Ashlie Case Sletvold

Phillip Smith
Jennifer Soble
Adam A. Sofen
Katherine Southwick
Jennifer H. Sperling
Heidee Stoller
Debra Stump
Bart Szewczyk

Travis Torrence Tahlia Townsend Clarence Webster III Leah F. Wilson Andrew M. Woolf Alexandra W. Yates

Matthew Thurlow

Brian Yates Alexi Zervos